CURRICULUM ASSESSMENT AND PROGRAM EVALUATION COMMITTEE
Thursday, November 19, 2020
Zoom Invitation- 5:45 p.m.
Minutes

Present: BOE CAPE Subcommittee Members: Joy Greenstein. Jennifer Laden, Michael Murphy

Deb Farias, Director of Instruction; Marc Balanda; Ms. Kemen Holley, Department Chair
K-12 TESOL and World Language; Maureen Ruby, Assistant Superintendent of Schools

The meeting was called to order at 5:48 by Chairwoman Laden.

Ms. Holley provided a comprehensive presentation on Brookfield’s TESOL Program. Her PowerPoint
Presentation is attached. The committee members had the opportunity to interact and ask questions
about the program. Included was the question of staffing of the program. Currently, the district had one
certified TESOL teacher who services all four buildings and 100 plus/minus students with two parttime
tutors supporting her. The request for at least one additional TESOL teacher has not made the budget
cuts in past years.

Mr. Balanda presented on high school’s use of Edgenuity, which is supported by the School
Improvement Grant (SIG), to facilitate both credit recovery and enrichment. His presentation is

attached.

Mrs. Farias provided a tour and update on Atlas Rubicon Public site, which provides access to the
district’s curriculum maps. This site will go public during the last week of November.

The meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Ruby, Ph.D.



